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PRESENT:  Matt Newman (Acting Chair), Maureen Jasie (Member), Sheila Landy (Secretary), and Joseph 

Webby (Webby Engineering) 

Matt Newman opened the meeting at 6:00pm and read the statement about the recording of the Meeting.  

BOARD ACTION ITEM – Discuss and Vote Variance Request for 16 Parker Road – Webby Engineering 

Joe Webby explained the variances requested for 16 Parker Road, a small 50’ by 100’ lot. Webby is requesting 

four variances to get maximum feasible compliance. Jasie made a motion to approve the variances as written. 

Newman seconded and the motion passed. 

BOARD ACTION ITEM – Discuss and Vote Perc Extension for property on Taylor St 

This comes up yearly and is the only property in town to diligently renew the perc yearly. Newman made a 

motion to extend the perc another year, Jasie seconded, and the motion passed. 

BOARD ACTION ITEM – Discuss and Vote Unlicensed Livestock and Crowing Rooster Violations on Chapel 

Street 

Newman stated the property on Chapel Street no longer has a rooster and the livestock has been registered with 

the Board of Health Office. Newman tabled this indefinitely in case the issue comes back. 

BOARD ACTION ITEM – Vote to accept the Minutes of May 18, 2022 

The secretary said they were not ready, and Newman tabled this item to the next meeting. 

CORRESPONDENCE – Letter sent to Maureen Jaisie 

Jasie received a letter addressed attention to her at Town Hall from Eamon Fee. Mr. Fee purchased a property on 

Barker St (Sherman Airfield) and was having a meet and greet at his property to discuss his plans for the 

property. He is putting a large shed on the property (going before zoning) to house the equipment used on the 

property and wanted the abutters and other citizens of the Town to understand his intent. The letter was an 

invitation to visit the property on July 11th at 7:30pm to discuss his intent. 

HEALTH AGENT REPORT 

Office Activity – Title 5’s are up. Market is heating up but interest are going up. A fair amount of failures. Lots 

of new septic systems (repairs) going in. It has slowed a little bit with the Holiday weekend. 

COVID positivity is on the rise in MA. Boston sewer water testing indicates the cases are climbing in MA. Our 

nurse indicates we are not seeing a rise in hospitalizations or serious illness. There are some mild cases in Town 

Hall. Protocols have not changed if you are sick. Use common sense we use for any illness. 

Office vacations are coming up but the office should be covered for most days. 

Newman set a tentative date of August 16th at 6:00pm for the next meeting. 

Landy said she had to check with Robert DeMarzo about the Livestock Subcommittee joint form to do go over 

proposed changes to the Livestock Regulations. Newman and Landy brought Jasie up to speed up the proposed 

changes. The subcommittee and the BoH would like to make everyone, livestock owners and non-livestock 

neighbors, be good neighbors and be humane to their livestock. 

Newman asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jase made a motion to adjourn, Newman seconded and all 

were in favor. The meeting ended at 6:30pm. 

 

 

 


